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For Immediate Release: Thursday, September 28, 2006/N147
Official Test Launch of Community Alert Warning System
GREAT BAY, St. Maarten (GIS) – On Monday, October 2nd at 12.00PM, a number of districts on the island will simultaneously hear the Community Alert Warning System Siren.

When the siren sounds, what does it mean?  In most cases it means that it is the regularly scheduled test time and no emergency exists.  This will be the case on Monday, October 2 at 12.00PM and every first Monday of every month.

The test is to ensure that the system is operating properly.  Activation of the system at any other time is a warning that an emergency situation exists.

The alert warning siren system is an electronic, state of the art siren system which was specifically designed to provide comprehensive coverage with seven sirens strategically located throughout the island.

The purpose of the community alert warning siren is to warn residents about in times of an emergency.  When emergencies and disasters of all types occur, rapid and effective communication of instructions and essential information to the public can significantly help to reduce loss of life and property.  After the tragic 2005 flash flood that took the lives of two persons, the Executive Council took the decision to put in place mitigation measures such as this early warning system.
The siren can warn residents about a flash flood, a tsunami (tidal wave), an evacuation of a specific area, a hazardous materials accident, general emergency conditions and that a curfew is in effect.
The sirens are located in Mary’s Fancy, Ebenezer, Madame Estate, Dutch Quarter, Belvedere, Cole Bay and Philipsburg.  These areas were selected due to a high risk of flooding.
Additional sirens will be installed in other districts such as Simpson Bay, Cay Bay, Suckergarden, Point Blanche and Cay Hill.  These areas have been selected due to possible hazardous material risks. The Island Government decided to install the first sirens in high risk areas first followed by a phased installation of others in 2007.
A meeting was held this week with radio station owners and operators concerning their role with respect to the siren warning system.  The siren system is designed to function together with local radio stations to keep citizens informed in the event of a life-threatening situation.  Residents will be asked to tune in to their local radio station to learn the nature of what is happening.

A 10 second tone will be broadcasted followed by a 20 second message.  The tone and message will be repeated a second time during the test monthly phase.
In times of an emergency, the siren will be sounded along with the warning message three times in a row every five minutes.  Thereafter, every 15 minutes the siren will sound along with the emergency until the all clear sign has been given that the emergency situation is over.

An extensive awareness campaign has just started and this will be carried out over a period of three months to sensitize the community to the new siren warning system.

# # # 

Roddy Heyliger

St. Maarten Government Information Service (GIS)
